
NOTICE OF DETERMINATION 
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE TRANSPORTATION DEPARTMENT 

SCH# 2014011009 

PROJECT NAME: Cherry Valley Interim Safety Improvements (Addendum No.1 to EIR No. 534) 

DESCRIPTION AND LOCATION: The Proposed Project will improve the Cherry Valley 
Boulevard/Interstate 10 Interchange, as required by the County’s Condition of Approval of the EIR534 
(and MM TRAN-1a). The project will complete street improvements and signalized intersections at the 
two Cherry Valley Boulevard ramp locations. Additional improvements include regrading of existing 
slopes, reconstruction of existing ADA ramps, and installation of new ADA ramps. 

The Riverside County Board of Supervisors has approved the above-described project on 04/05/2022 
and has made the following determinations regarding the above-described project. 

1. A Final Environmental Impact Report (FEIR) was prepared and certified for the San Gorgonio
Crossings project in 2017, pursuant to the provisions of CEQA.

2. Although all potentially significant effects have been adequately analyzed in the earlier FEIR
pursuant to applicable legal standards, only some changes or additions have been made to the
Project and said changes or additions would not result in any new or substantially increased
significant impacts not previously analyzed or as described in State CEQA Guidelines Section
15162.

3. An Addendum to the previously approved FEIR was considered by the Board of Supervisors
pursuant to the provisions of CEQA.

The Addendum No.1 to EIR No. 534 is available to the General Public at 3525 14th Street Riverside, 
CA 92051. 
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